

HADDON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF EDUCATION

Broadcast

Good afternoon and Happy Friday,

At last evening's Board of Education meeting, I presented: An Overview of Federal Stimulus Spending, District Student Disciplinary Report Data, and Start Strong Data as part of the monthly Superintendent's Report.

The New Jersey Department of Education requires that each Chief School Administrator present this information to the public, and the presentation is attached for your review.

Steve Becica, the district architect, also presented **potential** athletic facilities upgrades **for informational purposes only after my presentation**. The district is currently **not considering a bond referendum,** nor are we planning to allocate funds for these projects for next year's budget.

Much of the work we are completing regarding developing long-term planning and vision will coincide with recommendations for capital projects. Hence, the school board and the community must have cost estimates for these construction projects, but **please understand** that no action is currently planned.

A video of last night's Board of Education meeting will soon be available on the district's website. Thank you very much and have a great weekend.

-Sincerely,

Robert J. Fisicaro, Ed. D. Superintendent